Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb Town Board Member

November 13, 1984 Town Hall

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H.L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also in attendance: Bob Isgrigg, Max Mason, Janice Gibson, Gary Getrost, Una Hartfield, Ered Muddiman, Talbotte Richardson, and Marvin Powell.

The minutes were read and approved as corrected. Financial statements were presented to the Board. The statements and claims were accepted by the Board.

Una Hartfield asked if the street in front of the school has a name. The school Principal would like the street to be named. Mrs. Hartfield suggests it be named after Glen Riesert. Jack Sprigler moved the street running from Cross Street to West First be named Glen Riesert Drive. Ron Lamb seconded. Motion carried.

Talbotte Richardson has obtained a typewriter for the police department. He asked if the Town could pay for it. The Board approved payment for the typewriter.

Bob Isgrigg sent a letter to the Indiana Dept. of Highways stating that their construction at Twin Bridges should not interfer with the water mains; and, therefore, no reason to move them. The water line on Featheringill Road should be started any day now.

Gary Getrost reported that leaves were raked and trash piled in front of the Varner property on Clark Street. Varner failed to appear for the hearing held at this meeting. Max Mason stated he has until November 23 to complete repair. If he doesn't the Board will decide on action to take at the next meeting.

Bob Isgrigg will get a frame for the map.

Fred Muddiman from the Floyds Knobs Water Co. came to discuss a connection of the two water lines on Buck Creek Road. A pump would be needed to supply water to Floyds Knobs. The Board agreed to study the feasibility of the proposed connection.

The Water Utility Budget for 1985 was approved by the Board.

Jack Sprigler moved the meeting be adjourned. Ron Lamb seconded.

Respectfully submitted,

lain N. Miller

Elaine N. Miller

Clerk-Treasurer

Willeans
H.L. Spears, President

Cctober 12, 1984

Indiana Dept. of Highways 100 N. Senate Avenue Indianapolis, IN 46204-2249

Attn: Mr. Eugene E. Morris PE Utility-Railroad Engineer

Re: Greenville Water Co. Project F-030-3(1) U.S. 150 over Big Indian Creek

Dear Mr. Morris.

Please be advised that the Greenville Water Utility has a 12" dia. p.v.c. water main on the South side of S.R. 150 approximately 36 feet off your centerline as well as the 6" dia water main as shown on your drawings.

I have plotted these lines on your drawings and cross sections and it appears that there is no point where construction will interfere with either water main. Some fill will be placed over the water mains but not excessive amounts. There is minor risk of machinery distrubing the water mains, however I do not recognize any need to relocate these lines with the construction proposed.

Please feel free to call if you anticipate any problems with this approach.

Respectfully,

Robert L. Isgrigg PE cc: Greenville Water

Rob Jeghigg & Associates 940 cottonwood + CLARKSVILLE, IN 47130 + PHONE: (812) 945-6990

Land Surveyors, Civil Engineers, Environmental Engineers

INDIANA ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT BOARD

1330 West Michigan Street Indianapolis, Indiana 46206

PERMIT FOR PUBLIC WATER SUPPLY CONSTRUCTION

Mr. H. L. Spears, President and Members of the Town Board Town Hall Greenville, IN 47124

This permit is issued under provisions of IC 13-7-10-1 and Regulation EMB-1 for construction, installation or modification of facilities, equipment or devices for any public water supply.

This permit does not authorize any discharge contrary to the requirements of the Stream Pollution Control Board.

WS-2488

Permit Number

Date leaved

Ralph C. Pickard, Technical Secretary

You are hereby notified that the Technical Secretary of the Environmental Management Board of the State of Indiana has on this date approved the general design of plans and specifications for water works improvements to the Greenville public water supply and issues this construction permit.

The project consists of approximately 5,300 feet of 3-inch polyvinyl chloride (PVC) pipe, together with all of the necessary appurtenances.

This approval and the construction permit are issued on the following conditions:

- 1. That the utility maintain a minimum free chlorine residual of 0.5 parts per million in the distribution system during construction and for a period of 30 days following the last connection to the distribution grid.
- 2. That two or more successive sets of samples collected at 24-hour intervals from the new water main produce bacteriologically satisfactory water before the new line is released for use.
- 3. That this office be notified by letter at least two weeks before construction is to begin on the facilities covered by this permit.
- 4. That this office be notified by letter at least two weeks before the facilities covered by this permit are to be put in operation.
- 5. That the owner obtain a complete set of construction documents for the project herein approved, before construction is started. The construction documents should be retained by the owner for reference during construction and in the future.

Plans and specifications, certified by Robert Lee Isgrigg, P.E., were submitted by Bob Isgrigg & Associates, on September 27, 1984.

This permit shall become void if construction is not started by November, 1985. Any fundamental change in plans or specifications which may affect operation or public health must be submitted for review and approval by this Board.

SBH65-029

Any person affected or aggrieved by the imposition of the above permit conditions may, within 15 days from the date of receipt of this permit, appeal to the Environmental Hanagement Board for a hearing in accordance with IC 13-7-10-4(a) and IC 13-7-10-5(b).

WS-2488

cc: Bob Isgrigg & Associates
Farmer Home Administration
Floyd County Health Department
Greenville Water Utility
Mr. Gary Getrost, Superintendent
Mr. Thomas R. Miller